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1. APPLICATION: Z12-056 (12335-00000-00565) 
 Location: 590 VAN BUREN DRIVE (43223), being 3.52± acres located at 

the southeast corner of Van Buren Drive and Mount Calvary 
Avenue (010-284122; Franklinton Area Commission). 

 Existing Zoning:           L-M, Limited Manufacturing District. 
 Request:                        AR-O Apartment Residential Office District. 
 Proposed Use: Multi-unit residential development. 

Applicant(s): Volunteers of America; c/o Jackson B. Reynolds, III, Atty.; Smith 
and Hale LLC; 37 West Broad Street, Suite 725; Columbus, 
Ohio 43215. 

 Property Owner(s): City of Columbus Land Bank Office; c/o John Turner; 109 North 
Front Street; Columbus, OH 43215. 

Planner: Shannon Pine, 645-2208, spine@columbus.gov 
 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
 
o The 3.52± acre site is undeveloped and zoned in the L-M, Limited Manufacturing District, 

and fronts on five public streets.  The applicant requests the AR-O Apartment Residential 
Office District to allow the construction of a 100-unit apartment building.  Due to the irregular 
shape of the site and number of street frontages, the applicant has filed a companion 
Council Variance (CV12-048) to vary the building setbacks, increase the building height, and 
reduce the number of required parking spaces. 

 
o To the north and east are industrial/office developments in the L-M, Limited Manufacturing 

District, and also to the east are single-unit dwellings in the AR-3, Apartment Residential 
District.  To the south are a senior housing development in the AR-3, Apartment Residential 
and I, Institutional Districts, and a church in the AR-3, Apartment Residential District.  To the 
west is a vacant spectator sports complex in the CPD, Commercial Planned Development 
District.  

 
o The site is located within the planning area of The Franklinton Plan (2003), which 

recommends industrial uses for this location.  The proposal can be supported considering 
the site's configuration has proven challenging for industrial uses. The site is immediately 
north of multi-unit residential uses and would result in compatible development on both 
sides of Renick Street.  In addition, the AR-O designation could allow office development if 
the multi-unit residential use is discontinued. 

 
o The site is located within the boundaries of the Franklinton Area Commission whose 

recommendation is for approval of the requested AR-O District. 
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CITY DEPARTMENTS’ RECOMMENDATION:  Approval. 
 
The AR-O Apartment Residential Office District will allow the construction of a 100-unit 
apartment building.  Staff can support the proposal considering the site's configuration has 
proven challenging for industrial uses.  Also, the site is immediately north of multi-unit residential 
uses and would result in compatible development on both sides of Renick Street.  Furthermore, 
the AR-O designation could allow office development if the multi-unit residential use is 
discontinued. 

ORD # 2700-2012, Z12-056, Pg. 2



 

590 Van Buren Drive 
Approximately 3.51 acres 

L-M to AR-O 

Z12-056

ORD # 2700-2012, Z12-056, Pg. 3



 

590 Van Buren Drive 

Z12-056 

ORD # 2700-2012, Z12-056, Pg. 4



 

590 Van Buren Drive 
Approximately 3.51 acres 

L-M to AR-O 

Z12-056

ORD # 2700-2012, Z12-056, Pg. 5



ORD # 2700-2012, Z12-056, Pg. 6



ORD # 2700-2012, Z12-056, Pg. 7


	ADP437.tmp
	STAFF REPORT




